

# Newsletter



No. 04

⊠admin2324@welearn365.com ⊠head2324@welearn365.com 29th September 2017

## www.whitnashprimaryschool.com

Telephone No: 01926 426773

Dear Parents /Carers.

I am sure you have all noticed that there has been another improvement to the rear playground. The work has begun in transforming the bank by the Year 5 and 6 classrooms into a tiered garden. A team of

very willing and able volunteers from Jaguar Land Rover have once again supported our school. Not only did they provided many industrious hands, but the materials used to create this improvement where provided by them too! I think you would all agree that the work they have done is amazing! It provides us with the first phase of this



work and we are looking forward to making plans for the other section soon.

Many thanks to all the parents and children who supported the Movie Evening PTA event this week. The children had a great time and the popcorn and pizza went down a treat! Sincere thanks to all of our PTA members for supporting with the organisation of this event. The next event on the calendar will be the Halloween Disco, which I am certain will also be greatly enjoyed.

This evening I have sent letter to parents with children with Asthma. It is really important that we keep our database regarding medical needs and medication fully up-to-date. If your child has had a recent diagnosis or have another medical condition and/or allergy that we are not aware of, please can you come into school to complete medical forms relating to this and talk to your child's class teacher. Any medication administered to your child in school, including an inhaler, requires your signed permission and correct dose information. It is vital that we have all forms completed annually and/or at the point of change and all the necessary medication is in school and in date. Please refer to our Medical Needs Policy on the website for any further information.

Wishing you all a lovely weekend. Mrs Ellison, Headteacher



## **Harvest Assembly**

Thank you to everyone who donated food for our Local Food Bank. You all donated an incredible amount.

> Year 4 did a great job in assembly and the singing was fantastic.

### **Lost Uniform**

Please can you check your children's uniform to make sure it does actually belong to them!

Uniform has gone missing and the child's name has been written inside. It is very easy for children to go home with the wrong jumper/ cardigan especially getting changed after PE.



## **Holly Hard at Work**

Here are some photos of Holly working very hard. They include:

- Dough disco which helps develop their fine and gross motor dexterity, hand-eye coordination.
- Practising tracing over chalk patterns with a cotton bud dipped in water which helps their fine motor control.
- Using mops to trace over chalk patterns outside to develop gross motor skills.
- Pushing cars down a ramp to see which number it lands on a number building a wall for Humpty using that many blocks.





The PTA would like to thank everyone who came to the movie night.

The night was a huge success and we raised £196.25.



A special thanks to Tuscano's for providing the pizza for us at a reduced price.

Thank you

## **Head Lice**

We currently have several incidents of head lice. Please keep checking your child's hair regularly and if you see any please treat immediately.

You can get more information from www.nits.net



## Attendance 18 - 22 September 2017



## **Uniform Sale**

#### **FURTHER REDUCTIONS**

| Item                   | Price               |
|------------------------|---------------------|
| Sweatshirt             | Was £9.50           |
| ONLY SIZE 24"          | Now £3.00           |
| Sweatcardis            | Was £10.50          |
| Please check for sizes | Now £4.00           |
| Fleece Jackets         | Was £16.00          |
| Please check for sizes | Now £8.00           |
| Reversible Coat        | Was £18.00          |
| Please check for sizes | Now £8.00           |
| PE T-shirts            | Was £5.50           |
| Please check for sizes | Now £2.50           |
| Baseball Caps          | Was £3.50 Now £2.00 |
| PE Bags                | Was £3.50 Now £2.00 |
| Despatch Bags          | Was £5.00 Now £2.50 |

#### **OPEN MORNING FOR RECEPTION 2018**



Thursday 5th October 2017 9.30-11.30am

If you are, or you know of anyone who is looking for a Reception place for your child next year (September 2018) please come along.

This is a chance to meet members of staff, have a look around the school and see our current children working.

No need to make an appointed, just turn up.



| What's on     |               |                |   |
|---------------|---------------|----------------|---|
| October 2017  |               |                |   |
| 4             | Wednesday     | DAY            | Maple visit to Coombe Abbey Country Park  |
| 5             | Thursday      | 9.30-11.30     | Open day for Reception 2018               |
| 9-13          | Week          | Week           | Oak to Marle Hall                         |
| 12            | Thursday      | 9.15am-12.45pm | Year 3/4 Football Tournament at Myton     |
| 17            | Tuesday       | 3.30-5.00pm    | Football v St Joseph's (h)                |
| 19            | Thursday      | 4.15-6.15pm    | Halloween Disco                           |
| 20            | Friday        | AM             | Flu Immunisation—Reception—Year 4         |
| 20            | Friday        | 3.15pm         | Break up for Half-Term—one week           |
| 23-27         | Week          | Week           | Half Term                                 |
| 30            | Monday        | Day            | INSET day—school closed to pupils         |
| 31            | Tuesday       | 8.55am         | Pupils back at school                     |
| November 2017 |               |                |   |
| 9             | Thursday      | 3.30-4.45pm    | Football v Leek Wootten (h)               |
| 17            | Friday        | 9.30am-12.00pm | Year 5/6 Sports Hall Athletics at Campion |
| Decem         | December 2017 |                |   |
| 8             | Friday        | DAY            | Non-Uniform for Christmas Fayre           |
| 15            | Friday        | 3.15pm         | Christmas Fayre                           |
| 22            | Friday        | 3.15pm         | Break up for Christmas Holidays           |

Lunch Menu 2 October 2017

Monday
Organic Beef Grill
in a Bun
(v) Pasta in
Cheese Sauce
Jacket Potato with

Whip with Fruit
Or
Homemade
Ginger Cookie

**Bacon and Beans** 

Tuesday
Chicken Pie
(v) Gluten Free
Salmon Fillet
Fingers
Jacket Potato with
Cheesy Coleslaw

Homemade Up
Beat Chocolate

Cake

Wednesday
Roast Pork or
Gammon Joint
(v) Chinese Style
Quorn with
Noodles
Jacket Potato with
Chicken Mayo
~
Homemade Iced
Blueberry Muffin
Or

Thursday
Spaghetti
Bolognaise
(v) Vegetable Curry
Jacket Potato with
Cheese
~
Homemade Apple
Pudding with
Custard

Burrito
Jacket Potato with
Tuna and Corn

Strawberry Mouse
Or
Cheese, Crackers
and Apple Wedge

**Friday** 

Battered Fish

Fillett

(v) Vegetable

#### **Everyday**

Ice Cream Tub

Bread and chilled water are available throughout lunch. Fresh fruit platters, organic yoghurts and rice pots are available as alternative desserts.

Fresh fruits and vegetables used are subject to seasonal variation.

(MSC) Certified Sustainable Seafood

A non meat dish is available daily

Please let your school cook know if you require a vegetarian meal on a day when one isn't shown. For more information about school meals go to www.warwickshire.gov.uk/ schoolmeals

